
6 May 2021 

Dredging News # 8 

Dear POMA Clients and Stakeholders, 
 

1) Following the announcement in the April 2021 POMA Newsletter that we have engaged a firm 
of consultants to assist with the obtaining of the dumping and discharge permits, some clients 
were asking us to provide “a description of costs involved in the dredging investigations” in 
order to better understand the application of the funding received via our clients and the 
Bergrivier Municipality. 

 

Below, please find an extract from the 2021 POMA budget detailing the expected costs 

(budget), the current best estimate (forecast) for the full year as well as the actual amounts 

spent during the first quarter of the year. 

 

2) So, what does it tell us, with reference to the question in (1) above? 
 
2.1) We have budgeted to spend a total of R200,000.00 on consultants to help us secure 

the permits. This amount includes legal and technical consultation cost. 
 

The amount spent to date refers to legal costs, whilst we have not yet finalised the 
total expenditure with WSP on the technical consultancy. 

 
2.2) We have budgeted to spend R88,000.00 on environmental consulting for the year. 

POMA has to have a designated ECO advisor to oversee the dredging operations and 
this is the expected cost of this function. You will note that we expect to exceed 
budget slightly, which is mainly due to technology necessitated by the Covid 
restrictions, such as virtual meetings and data transfer. 

 
2.3) Extra sampling of sediment sources are necessary to complete the permit application 

process and we plan to spend R100,000.00 on this application – slightly higher than 
budget. 

 
2.4) The rest of the expected expenditure is straightforward variable operational cost 

which will only be incurred when we actually start with the dredge operation.   
 



Dredging News #8  2 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 

3) As reported in the regular Newsletters, we have now started to engage with the authorities 
on the road to the completion of our applications for the two permits. Actual progress will 
dictate what the eventual cost will be. 

 
We shall keep you posted. 
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